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TO: All Department Heads

FROM: Kalbert K. Young

Director of Finance

SUBJECT: Reassessment of General Funded Governor's Message Items for

FB2O11-13

On March 10, 2011 the Council on Revenues COR adjusted its FY 11 projection for

general fund tax revenue growth from 3% to 0.5%. Although the COR revised its FY 12

projection upward from 10% to 11% and did not change its projection of 6% for FY 13,

the downward revision of the general fund growth rate for FY 11 is expected to result in

a cumulative decrease of $266 million in general fund tax revenues through FY 13.

Additionally, we must be prepared for the potential economic impact of the recent

devastating earthquake and tsunami in Japan as well as the ongoing uprisings in Africa.

In light of the reduced amount of general funds expected to be available to fund

FB 2011-13 budget requests, all departments must reassess their general funded

budget requests which were included in the Governor's Message to the Legislature on

February 22, 2011. While we realize that these requests were primarily to address core

program deficiencies, all departments should revisit these requests to identify and

prioritize those which are most critical, in consideration of the State's current fiscal

situation, and which should continue to be pursued by the Administration with the

Legislature.

The attached revised Form NA-B lists your department's general funded budget

requests, if applicable, which were included in the Governor's Message electronic file

to be e-mailed to your department by your Department of Budget and Finance B&F

analyst. Please reassess these requests and indicate new priority numbers, if

appropriate, and FTEs and amounts for critical requests. FTEs and amounts may be

deleted or reduced for requests that can be deferred, in whole or in part. Justification,

specifying the critical nature of each request, should also be provided separate

justification sheets may be attached.
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Questions may be directed to your department's B&F analyst. Please submit your

completed reassessment to this office by Thursday, March 24, 2011. Also, please

e-mail all electronic files to your B&F analyst. As the end of the Legislative session

is quickly approaching, your prompt attention to this matter is appreciated.

Attachment departments with general funded requests only














































